Subscribe Past Issues Translate ▼

View this email in your browser



January 2024, Vol. 1 Series 24

HAPPY NEW YEAR!!

The City of Bancroft Commission would like to wish everyone a very happy healthy new year.

ATTENTION TEENS!

Do you have interest in helping out your neighbors by babysitting, dog walking, snow shoveling, etc.? The City of Bancroft Directory used to include a very helpful Teen Services section. We would like to include that section again in the new 2024 Directory. If you are a teen, young adult, college student or just a helpful neighbor, please contact clerk Tuthill right away to be listed in the Directory. We would need name and ages to be included in this helpful directory list.

CITY OF BANCROFT DIRECTORY

Many residents have asked and the commission is planning to create a new and improved

Subscribe Past Issues Translate ▼

possible, we would like to include email addresses for all residents. Please send an email to clerk@cityofbancroft.org and let us know if your email address may be included in the published directory. Your help is greatly appreciated, and we hope to have this completed before the end of the year!

MAYORS NOTES

The new year has arrived and with it, new opportunities. We recently had trees removed from Bancroft Lane as a continuing effort to keep the Lane beautiful. They will be replaced shortly with new trees. The road work along 22 is making the entrance and the exit from the lane more hazardous so I would ask for patience and caution. I would also suggest that patience will be needed along Herr Lane as well. While I am not sure what she can do, I am letting our Metro Councilwoman know of the traffic issues.

As this new year begins, if you happen to see our policeman during the day, thank him for his work on keeping Bancroft a safe place to live. He does more than we can imagine that helps our community.

POLICE NOTES

From the Chief:

I've had several residents ask me about parking ordinances in Bancroft. One of the most common questions is about whether parking on the street is allowed. The answer is yes, but with some regulation. For instance, vehicles are not allowed to be parked more than 24 hours in one location. Vehicles must also be parked facing the same direction as traffic flows. Some residents have complained about vehicles being parked on the opposite side of the road from their driveway. While this is not prohibited by ordinance, it can lead to collisions that otherwise may not have occurred. Another complaint I often hear is about vehicles being parked on opposite sides of the road, directly across from one another. This is also not specifically prohibited by ordinance (yet), but does create a situation where vehicles are much more likely to be sideswiped by passing motorists, and can make passage by larger emergency vehicles difficult.

If anyone is interested in reading the ordinances for themselves, they are contained in Chapter 72: Parking Regulations of the Bancroft Code of Ordinances. https://codelibrary.amlegal.com/codes/bancroft/latest/overview

Subscribe

Past Issues

Translate ▼

HOW CAN WE CONTACT THE POLICE?

For immediate police assistance:

1. Emergency: Dial 911

2. Non-emergency police assistance: Dial 311

For non-urgent neighborhood concerns:

1. Call our police line at **(502) 263-3663.** Leave a voicemail with your name and phone number. Chief Mudd will call you back when he is on duty.

For your safety, please call 911 or 311 to have police dispatched. If Chief Mudd is working, then they will dispatch him to help you, otherwise, they will dispatch a Metro police officer. Do not personally seek out Chief Mudd to get assistance for an emergency.

November Meeting Minutes

TRASH SERVICES

RECYCLING

January 8

January 22

February 5

February 19

REMINDER: Trash and recycling will not be collected if left on the ground and not in a container

YARD WASTE

Collected weekly starting April 1

Questions? Contact Rumpke 1-800-828-8171

NEXT COMMISSION MEETING

Wednesday January 10, 2023

Subscribe Past Issues Translate

Sacred Heart Center 1395 Girard Drive Louisville, Kentucky 40222

January Meeting Agenda

Have a New Neighbor?

We have so many new families moving into our neighborhood.

Many do not know about our newsletter or Facebook page.

If you have a new neighbor please let them know about our mailing list.

They can contact Clerk Shannon Tuthill to add them to the email list and directory.

House Watch

If you are going to be away from home for any length of time, it is important to let Chief David Mudd know as soon as possible. You may <u>fill out the form on the City of Bancroft website</u>. Or, email Chief Mudd at <u>chief@cityofbancroft.org</u> with the following important information:

- Name
- Address
- Emergency phone numbers
- Is anyone supposed to be there while you are away
- When you are leaving and when you plan to return

Rental Property Registration

Renting your home? Bancroft Ordinance requires you apply for a permit. This will ensure Chief Mudd knows who to contact in case of an issue or emergency. Rental permits can be found on the City of Bancroft website.

Visit our City Website

Subscribe

Past Issues

Translate ▼

Mayor/Finance and Administration Commissioner

Edwin Evers

Mayor@CityofBancroft.org finance@cityofbancroft.org (937) 470-7384

City Maintenance Commissioner

Gerrie Leppert

Maintenance@CityofBancroft.org (502) 262-4548

Police Commissioner

Jeff Magers police@cityofbancroft.org (502) 762-4334

Public Services Commissioner

Paul Chumbley

PublicServices@CityofBancroft.org (502) 649-7997

Communications and Community Outreach Commissioner

Jaimie Schapker

Communications@CityofBancroft.org (440) 463-2775

Treasurer

Arnold Shaikun

<u>Treasurer@CityofBancroft.org</u> (502) 802-7778

Clerk

Shannon Tuthill
Clerk@CityofBancroft.org
(502) 240-8491

Police Chief

David Mudd

Chief@CityofBancroft.org

Non-Emergency: (502) 263-3663

City Attorney

Richard Schiller

Join the City of Bancroft Facebook group!

Subscribe Past Issues Translate ▼

Reminder: To join you have to answer the prompt: Which street do you live on. This ensures only those approved to join live in the neighborhood. We do allow some residents who live just outside Bancroft city limits to join as well.

Our mailing address is:

4949 Old Brownsboro Road, #243 Louisville, KY 40222

This email was sent to clerk@cityofbancroft.org
why did I get this?
unsubscribe from this list
update subscription preferences
City of Bancroft · 4949 Brownsboro Rd PMB 243 · Louisville, KY 40222-6424 · USA

